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Library  Library Hours  
 

Monday 12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Tuesday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 

Wednesday  10:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Thursday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 

Friday  12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Saturday/Sunday Closed  

Statutory Holidays Closed 

Effective Victoria Day to Labour Day  

Conspiracy Book Club: let us know if you’re interested in this new book club!  We 

will have our first meeting in September, the first book title is a well rated                  

non-fiction title, The Lost Empire of Atlantis: History’s Greatest Mystery Revealed by 

Gavin Menzies. “The astonishing true story of the rise and violent end of the               

Minoans, the forgotten ancient civilization that discovered America and sparked the          

Atlantis legend.” The club will likely meet on a Saturday afternoon, exact date and 

time TBA.  Feel free to read or watch anything on the topic of the lost civilization of 

Atlantis. We will be discussing the book as well as other realms of the topic. From 

YouTube to blogs to books…if it’s about Atlantis, it’s on topic! 
 

Young Adult Programming: Summer Drop-Ins 3 pm to 5 pm every weekday!  

These programs are for all ages but this is a drop-in not a structured program, so 

please stick around to supervise your children if they need help with glue, paint or 

scissors or are likely to put small pieces in their mouths. Thank you! 
 

Crazy Craft Mondays!  

This is always a different take on crafts, for instance we used our feet to hold our 

paint brushes to make some amazing art work for our first week! 
 

Bored Game Tuesday!  

Get out of the house and meet some friends at the library for some great boredom 

busting board games. 
 

Colour Me Thursdays! 

We have loads of colouring pages, or you can make up your own picture from 

scratch. Colouring is such a therapeutic art form and fun for all ages! 
 

Mind Games Fridays!  

Thinking board games and other brain challenges to get your thinking juices flowing 

for the weekend. 
 

Summer Reading Club - There are two sessions per club remaining in August.  

Drop-ins are welcome, but please come in to fill out a couple of required registration 

forms.   

Ages 3-5 meet from 10-11am on Tuesday August 15th and 22nd.   

Ages 6-9 meet from 9:45-11:15 on Wednesday August 16th and 23rd.   

Ages 9-12 meet from 9:45-11:15 on Thursday August 17th and 24th.   
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Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool Registration 

Starts July 1st 

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Natilie Pringle. We will be open Monday to Fri-

day each week. 

We will start taking registrations on July 1st, please call/text Amanda at 250-

308-4417 or email amanda-neal@hotmail.com 

Item Donations –Such thoughtful patrons this past month! Thank you! 
 

 Marilyn Lippert – a box and bag of books 

 Bud Ferguson – 1 adult hard cover book 

 Sam Zwygart – 2 young people books 

 Anonymous Donor – 6 adult fiction 

 Caroline Beam – 4 adult DVDs 

 Deitner Family – 2 bags of children’s books & 1 adult book 

 Norton Family – 22 HC Young People books, 2 non-fic adult, 1 HC  

         kids, 1 YA, 2 Junior NF 
 

 “Somewhere out there in the open sea lay the ancient, ruined island of Thera.  What I did not know…was that hid-
den beneath that island was a secret that was thousands of years old, a secret that would revolutionize my view of               

history.  All of my ideas about history and world exploration were about to be turned upside down.” 

― Gavin Menzies “The Lost Empire of Atlantis: History’s  
Greatest Mystery Revealed”  

 

 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call  

us at (250)783-9414 and don’t forget to like us on Facebook  

to stay up to date on current events!  
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These Drop-In events are being organized by the Young 

Adult Librarian. Although she will be providing activities 

that will be fun for all ages, please make sure that 

younger children are being supervised if they normally 

need more attention with paint, scissors, small toy and 

game pieces, etc.  

Phone the library at  250-783-9414 for more information. 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

Register Early!! Lesson sets beginning July 31st and August 

14th. Private lessons available call the pool for details. 
 

Check out our website: hudsonshope.ca for the latest schedule, or stop by 

the pool to pick one up. 
 

Season Passes and Punch cards 
are available for purchase at the 

Pool. 
 

Now accepting Interac! 
 

10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 

Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 
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Here we go – summer is in full swing 
and I hope you are making the best 
of plans for a vacation or staycation. 

It has been a change of many peo-
ples plans if they are heading south 
with the emergency measures having 

to be made with all the forest fires. I 
hope by the time this goes to print 
that evacuees are back in their 

homes. 

On August 19, Chetwynd is once again organizing the Peace Region Motor-
cycle Poker ride. The riders collect poker hands in six communities, 
Chetwynd, Tumbler Ridge, Dawson Creek, Taylor, Fort St. John and of 

course Hudson’s Hope. Registration and details are available at this or any 
visitor centre. It is a well-attended ride that benefits many charities. Get 
your motors runnin’. 

Through the funding of Destination BC, our Special Events Coordinator 
Emily has secured a tent to represent the District of Hudson’s Hope or the 
Visitor Centre when attending events. For the debut we had it set up at the 
Farmer’s Market. Draws for merchandise was and will be made at each 

event in return of filling out a survey. If you see the tent at an event 
please stop in and say hello. 

The Farmer’s Market has been great evidence of what a great gardening 
season this has been. When you are buying baby potatoes in the middle of 
July that is a real treat. Not to mention all the other produce, baking, sal-
sa’s, yarn work, cool drinks , hot drinks , popsicles, children’s books, used 

books, honey…How is your garden 
growing? Keep in mind the Fall Fair 
coming up in September so coddle 

that plant, put up some canning, 
write a story, do a craft or take a 
photo. 

As always we’d love to have you in 
and help you with your travel plans 
or shopping for Hudson’s Hope 
merchandise!! 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 

Kathy, Austin and Celina 
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August at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
 

Summer is in full swing at the Museum, all the Heritage 
flowers are in bloom and the cabins are open for visitors! 
 

Have you every wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 

Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers. Men and women 

that came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next            

couple of months, we will be giving you a little history on the people that your 

streets are named after! 

 

Next Up – Forfar Street 
Forfar St. is named after Ed Forfar who was a police constable that lived and 

worked in Hudson’s Hope. Originally Ed immigrated from Scotland in 1891 and 

worked as a stockman in Medicine Hat, he then homesteaded at the mouth of the 

Halfway River in 1911. He later sold the homestead to Phil Tomkins in 1919. Ed was 

appointed by the BC Provincial Police and he became the resident policeman in 

Hudson’s Hope until 1927 when he was transferred to Stuart Lake. Ed was married 

to Molly and they had two children, June and Gregg.  

 

The 2017 Museum Harvest Social and Fundraising Dinner will 

be on November 18th!! Mark you calendars!! 
 

The museum is always looking for volunteers if you have a keen interest in history 

or would just like to learn a little more about the valley we live in come out and    

volunteer – we have lots of scanning and accessioning of historical photos and             

artifacts to be done – training is provided.  

 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on August 24th, 2017 at 1pm in 

the afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. 

If you would like further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or 

by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

Summer Hours: Monday to Sunday 9-5 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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THE GRAD CLASS OF 2018 IS LOOKING FOR WORK! 
 

 Have any odd jobs that 

    Need to be done? 
 

      HIRE A GRAD! 
 

For more information, please call: 
 

Sandy Kempster @ 250-783-5225 or 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope  

Bylaw Information 

District of Hudson’s Hope Official Community Plan Amendment Bylaw No. 872, 2017 
 

Council adopted the “District of Hudson’s Hope Official Community Plan Amendment 

Bylaw No. 872, 2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on July 10th, 2017. Bylaw 

872, amends the District of Hudson’s Hope Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 822, 

2013” by changing the land use designation of the Atkinson property from Core  Resi-

dential to General Residential. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 873, 2017 
 

Council adopted the “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 873, 

2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on July 10th, 2017. Bylaw 873 makes the 

following amendments to “District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 823, 2013”: 
 

1. Incorporating a new R1b Zone: Low Density Residential (Atkinson). 

2. Changing the Zoning of the Atkinson subdivision from R2 (Multi-unit                

Residential) to R1b (Low Density Residential) 

3. Including all R1 (residential) Zones in the landscaping regulation. 

4. Amending the RU1 (urban residential) zone from the driveway paving            

regulation to maximum of 12m. 
 

The District posts any recently adopted Bylaws in the Bulletin along with a short     

description of the Bylaw. For more information, stop by the District Office or call 250-

783-9901. To view the bylaws in their entirety, visit our website hudsonshope.ca, 

click on City Hall, then choose Bylaw Information from the drop down menu. Here 

you will find information and a link for local bylaws. 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope all 

the youngsters had a good year at school and are enjoying 
the summer. Each year, our Lions Club offers a $1,000 
scholarship to the student who excels and exhibits service 

within the community. This year, we would like to              
congratulate Johanne Jeffries and say thanks so much for all your hard work 
and dedication to our community. Good luck in wherever your path may lead 

you Johanne! As Helen Keller once said “The unselfish effort to bring cheer to 
others will be the beginning of a happier life for ourselves”. 
 

Canada Day was a perfect day in the park, great fun and great food were had 

by all! The Lions were kept busy serving up burgers and we had the unveiling 
of our new bus. I was there along with representatives from the New Horizons, 

Shell Canada, North Peace Savings and Credit Union and the HH Health Care & 
Housing Society. A few days later, the bus headed out on it’s maiden voyage 
to Fort St John for the monthly seniors trip with 11 ‘young at heart’ folks. 

Along with the list of donors from last month that made the purchase of the 
bus possible, a big thanks also goes to Justin Roberge at the Peace Canyon 

Dam for the donation of the totes in the back for all of their shopping. 
 

We hope you all enjoy the rest of your 
summer! 
 

Check out our Facebook page                

hudsonshopelonsclub or email us at           
lionsclubhh@gmail.com.                               

We are always looking for new                
members! 

Submitted with pride. 
 

Roary 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Funny weather continues. My minimum thermometer showed a low of 3 degrees a 

couple weeks back. Unusually cold for July. But cold and rainy has kept us free 

from those wildfires that are sweeping across the central interior of the province 

and that’s a blessing. Our thoughts go out to those people in the rest of the prov-

ince who have been forced to leave their homes and businesses. Three years ago, 

on July 16, 2014, we were in the unenviable situation of having to declare an 

emergency and order evacuation because of the McAllister fire.   
 

We have not been asked to provide assistance to threatened communities but 

should the call come, we will do our best to fill the needs of those communities. As 

Bob Norton, our emergency coordinator points out, three years ago, a fire truck 

from Williams Lake was in the District parking lot, with a crew having come to lend 

our firefighters support. 
 

I have called Prince George to indicate that our wet weather and relatively smoke-

free air could be attractive to people with respiratory problems or people in need of 

space for pets. As other communities came to our aid, we will do what we can to 

assist those dealing with emergencies now.  
 

Ambulance Service: 

Trouble with ambulance service continues to plague us. Some years ago, we 

worked very hard to persuade the province to establish a paramedicine program, 

using the model set up in other provinces, where it was integrated with ambulance 

service. So in rural areas such as ours, the ambulance attendant would become full

-time and if no calls came, they would have other health-related duties to            

attend to. The paramedicine program was established, and we are grateful for that. 

It has meant that people receive support which allows them receive assistance at 

home, and may make the difference that allows them to stay in their home rather 

than enter an institution. The model adopted though, does not prioritize ambulance 

calls and once again we find ourselves without that essential service at times. 
 

Recently, for two days in a row, emergency circumstances required that a patient 

be transported to hospital without delay. There being no ambulance attendants 

available, the clinic was closed and Dr. Courtenay accompanied the patient in the 

ambulance. This really is an untenable situation and it needs to be resolved.  
 

In the past, provincial authorities seemed to acknowledge that ambulance service 

in rural areas was deficient and they tried to improve it. In recent years though, an 

attitude seems to have developed that people who live in remote or rural places 

choose to live there and should not expect to have the same level of service as 

those who live in large centers. If that is so, then what we are experiencing is the 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

“new normal.” So once again, we will have to make ambulance service a top         

priority when we talk to senior governments. But if the authorities really are             

content with this situation, we have a lot of work to do on persuading them about 

the “need” before we can get to tackling the “how.”   
 

Big Projects: 

We have a lot of big projects underway, the three largest being the public works 

shop, the solar project and the sewer lagoons.   
 

Shop 

Paving the parking lot was the last job to complete the shop and that is now 

done, so that huge project now has a big check mark beside it. It’s also paid for.  

The funds came from a reserve fund that had been built up over many years. 
 

Solar Generation 

The solar panels and racks have arrived. The arena will be the first building             

tackled. Peace Energy Co-Op hired six Hudson’s Hope students to work on the in-

stallation. It’s a great opportunity for young people just getting into the work 

force to get experience in a new rapidly growing industry. It could lead to a      

career, or it could lead to reliable summer jobs as they pursue higher education 

or it could just provide them with the knowledge to install solar in their own 

home. Thanks, Peace Energy, for hiring local! 
 

Funding for the solar project is from the Strategic Priority Fund. Usually grants 

require a significant percentage (often 30 to 50%) of total cost to be paid by the 

municipality. But this grant provides 100% of the cost, so no municipal funds are 

involved. 
 

Sewage Lagoons 

Work has begun on the sewage lagoon upgrade.  We felt that our existing lagoons 

were working fine but we’re told that they did not meet present standards and 

new legislation requires municipalities to register their sewage plants under the 

new Municipal Wastewater Regulations. We received funding under the Small 

Communities Fund (a division of the Build Canada Grant). The District is             

responsible for one-third of the cost of the project. 
 

Happy mid-summer, everyone and have a good long weekend! 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

CAMERON LAKE HUDSON’S HOPE BC 

DINASOUR LAKE  
HUDSON’S HOPE BC 

 KING GETHING PARK  
HUDSON’S HOPE BC 

Reserve your campground online at 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

Easy and convenient maps to guarantee that 

spot right by the lake or the river.  

 

Also, stop by the District Office for all your     

hunting and fishing licenses. 

 ALWIN HOLLAND HUDSON’S HOPE BC 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

A u g u s t  2 0 1 7  

Council Meeting 

Visit our website for 

Council Meeting 

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays      7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays      7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday           7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the month at 7:00pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday      7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at 250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday       7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays      3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays       4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday      7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                 7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays    9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday      As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays      7:00 pm 

* Senior Bus Trip 
 

* Farmers Market  
3 to 6 

BAG WEEK 

BC Day 
District Office 
Closed 

Historical              

Society Meeting 

Poker Ride * Farmers Market  
3 to 6 

* Farmers Market  
3 to 6 

* Farmers Market  
3 to 6 
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10115 MacDougall Street 

250 783 5355 

Hours of Operation 
Monday—Friday  8 - 8 

Saturday   9 - 6 

Sunday                               12 - 5 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the surrounding community! 

A Proud Member 

Weekly Specials 
 

Fresh Meat 

Now open Sundays! 

Council Meeting 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

S e p t e m b e r  2 0 1 7  

Senior 
Bus Trip 

Labour Day 
District Office  
Closed 

Council Meeting 

31 

BAG WEEK 



    The Bulletin                                                 18                                                      August 2017 

 

 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 45 calls for service over 

the last four weeks. Marine and Highway safety was a focus of the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP during this time. Many written warnings and violation 

tickets were issued for noted infractions under the Motor Vehicle Act, Small 
Vessel Regulations, and the Liquor Control and Licensing Act.  
 

Three ride-on lawn mowers were stopped on local streets and drivers were 

warned to discontinue this practice.  Please trailer your mowers to get 
them to their destination as they are not allowed to be driven on roads. Off 
road vehicles such as the District tractors are properly licensed, insured 

and permitted on roads for work purposes.   
 

On June 28th, RCMP and the Hudson’s Hope Animal Control officer           
attended a local residence to speak with the owner of dog which had nearly 

caused a traffic collision in the school zone due to being allowed to roam at 
large. Several vehicles had to slow quickly to avoid the dog just as a school 

bus approached. The owner had been warned several times in the past re-
garding the dog and was issued two bylaw tickets for allowing his dog to be 
at large and for not having the dog licensed. Please contact the District of-

fice for information on local  bylaws such as dogs and noise.   
 

On June 29th, police were called to a disturbance on the street in  Hudson’s 
Hope with a possible impaired driver who was driving dangerously on local 

roads. The vehicle left prior to police arrival however a license plate was 
obtained by a witness which led police to the owner of the vehicle. The 

owner denied being involved and refused to identify who was in possession 
of his vehicle at the time. The owner was subsequently issued violation 
tickets as owners can be held accountable for the way their vehicle is driv-

en by others.  
 

On July 1st, police were called to a commercial vehicle collision on Carter 
Street.  No injuries resulted from the collision but wires and a pole were 

damaged due to the load being high and catching the wires.  
 

On July 3rd, police responded to a report of an overdue boater on          
Williston Lake. The RCMP helicopter was called in to assist as the weather 

was too poor for a boat patrol. The boater was spotted headed to shore 

Police Report: 
July 2017 
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and was eventually met by police. His travel plans were delayed by the            

adverse weather.  
 

On July 22nd, Hudson's Hope RCMP and Hudson's Hope Fire Services were 
called to Dinosaur Lake campground for a structure fire. An old, u-built, 

combination truck trailer and camper unit was found engulfed in flames. The 
unit was parked in a free camping space near the ATV trail to the right at 

the beginning of Dinosaur Lake road. No persons were located at the scene 
and police ask anyone that may have observed people or vehicles in that ar-
ea or know anyone associated to the camper, to please contact the Hudson's 

Hope RCMP directly and quote file 2017-198.   
 

Cst. Mark Richardson will be transferring from Hudson’s Hope at the begin-
ning of August. We would like to wish him and his family all the best on their 

next adventure. You will be missed as you have had a great impact on the 
area while you were here. Best wishes from your Hudson’s Hope RCMP fami-

ly.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any 
criminal activity, is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250

-783-5241, or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at  1-800-222-8477. 
Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/ for advice on submitting tips online and 
to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

The RCMP National Youth Advisory Committee (NYAC) is now recruiting for 
the 2017-2018 session!  
 

We are looking for Canadian youth between the ages of 13 and 18.  

This Committee ensures youth take part in the development of RCMP youth 
strategies and outreach initiatives. It will run from September 2017 to June 
2018. In exchange for their participation, youth will be eligible to receive 

reference letters for:  
 

•   Employment opportunities;  
•   Scholarships;  

 University/college applications; and  

 Volunteer hours for high school graduation  
 

For more information about the NYAC and the 2017-18 recruitment, visit the 
Centre for Youth Crime Prevention website or to request an application    
package, email RCMP.Youth-Jeunesse.GRC@rcmp-grc.gc.ca 
 

Cst. William McKenna , Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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 2017 MOUNTAIN VIEW 12 x 40 SKID MOUNTED  

OFFICE TRAILER FOR SALE  
 

The District of Hudson's Hope has a brand new 2017 Mountain View 12 x 40 

Skid Mounted Office Trailer for Sale by sealed bid “as is, where is”. Bids must 

be received at the District Office by 4:00 PM, Friday, August 11, 2017. Minimum 

bid of $45,000. Drop off sealed bids at the District Office, 9904 Dudley Drive or 

mail to Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0. Call (250) 783-9901 for a bid form 

or for an appointment to view the item. The highest or any bid may not neces-

sarily be accepted. The District of Hudson's Hope reserves the right to refuse any 

and all bids.  

 
  

Year: 2017 Make: Mountain View Manufacturing 
SN#MV0402OFF12400816 
12 X 40 Skid Mounted Office Trailer 
Self-Contained Washroom 
Lunch Room Kitchen 
1250 Gallon Skid Mounted Sewage 
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 

SUMMER LISTINGS KEEP HEATING UP! 

THIS LOG HOME ON 8.1 ACRES IN LYNX CREEK SUBDIVISION IS SET UP FOR THE RURAL PRIVATE 

LIFE AND THE HORSE LIFE. THE HOME IS COZY AND WELL MAINTAINED WITH 3 BEDROOMS, 1.5 

BATH AND A DEN. SEMI-ATTACHED DOUBLE CAR GARAGE. A BARN, HAY SHELTERS, TACK SHEDS, 

OTHER OUTBUIDINGS AND COVERED STORAGE.  LYNX CREEK SUB IS FULL OF HIDDEN GEMS, COME 

CHECK THIS ONE OUT. 

THIS ADORABLE LOG “CABIN” LIKE HOME IS CENTRALLY LOCATED BUT ENJOYS TONS OF PRIVACY 

FROM LARGE SPRUCE TREES IN YARD. THIS CABIN HAS A LOFT SPACE WITH 1 BEDROOM. THERE IS 

A BATH, LAUNDRY ROOM, MUDROOM RENOVATED KITCHEN AND LARGE EATING AREA ON MAIN 

FLOOR. PATIO DOORS ON MAIN LEAD TO A LITTLE OASIS DECK SPOT. IN THE LOFT THERE IS A 

DOOR THAT ALSO LEADS TO A UPPER LEVEL DECK TO ENJOY PEACEFUL EVENINGS. THERE IS ALSO 

A DETACHED 16X12’ SHOP WITH NEW WOOD SUBFLOOR AND METAL ROOF, GREAT FOR PROJECTS 

AND STORAGE. ALLEY ACCESS TOO!! 

19631 LESAGE ROAD    MLS# R2178438    $385,000.00  

9807 FREDDETTE AVENUE   MLS#R2175895   $159,900.00  
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Tips to Stay Safe While Boating 
With the four tips below, individuals who are boating can stay safe and en-

sure that each experience out on the water is 
rewarding and free of potential emergencies. 

1. The importance of lifejackets: The most      
essential thing that individuals need when 

they're out on the water is a lifejacket or            
personal flotation device (PFD), as this can 

substantially reduce the potential for drowning 
or other dangerous aquatic incidents. 

2. Avoid alcohol: According to the Canadian Red Cross, 37 per cent of 
boaters in Canada consume alcohol each time they are on the water, while 
alcohol has been linked as a factor in more than 40 percent of deaths in rec-

reational boating incidents. 

Beer, liquor and wine can negatively impact a boater's judgment and make 
him or her less likely to maintain control of core motor functions compared 
to individuals who do not drink on the water, which underscores the im-

portance of being sober while boating. 

3. Pay attention to weather conditions: While 
weather conditions may not seem as essential as 
wearing a lifejacket or PFD, understanding what the 

climate and forecast will be like during an upcoming 
boating experience can be crucial for staying safe 

while aboard a vessel. 

4. Bringing safety gear on board: From marine 

first aid kits to sunscreen, drinking water, flashlights, 
sound signaling devices and manual propelling devic-

es, there are a variety of safety devices that should 
be brought on a boat in order to reduce the likelihood 
of emergencies. 

In addition to these helpful tips, you can also learn 

more about the benefits of water safety at 
www.redcross.ca 
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The Importance of a 9-1-1 Address  

We gave you a challenge to work in teams to donate 150 food items  

before Canada’s 150th Birthday and you did it!!! The Friends of Hudson’s                

Hope would like to thank everyone who participated in the Canada 150                          

Challenge. We had 8 teams participate this year (that’s 1200 items of food!!!): 
 

Teams 

● Steve Metzger & Grace Okada ● Davida Naisby & Brenna Rice “our youngest 

team” ● HH Elementary Secondary School ● HH Lions Club ● BC Hydro – GMS  

● BC Hydro – Construction Management ●  

● BC Hydro – PCN ● 
 

Thank-you also to Steve and Grace for their donation of $460 through coffee 

sales, and Bill Lindsay for directing his $1000 Volunteer of the Year winnings to 

the food bank! We’ve said it before, and we’ll say it again – this is a pretty               

amazing community that we live in – Thank-you.  

Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your drive               
ensures fast emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and POLICE Services.  
Precious minutes can pass while the emergency vehicle attempts to locate the                

emergency incident.   
 

It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted with the 

following guidelines in place: 
 

 the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must  be displayed on 

the principal building on the premises and must be legible from a minimum                   
distance of fifteen (15) metres; 

 where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the property 

such that the assigned street address is not clearly legible from the street or 
roadway, or where landscaping or architectural appurtenances or other                
obstructions obstruct the address, the assigned street address shall also be               
displayed at the driveway entrance from the street or road serving the building 

on a weather-resistant sign permanently mounted on a post and visible from all 
direction of traffic flow; and 

 letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which contrasts 

with the background colour of the building or sign. 
 

More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found in the 

Fire Prevention and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at (250)783-
9901 for more information. 
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 Request for Proposal Arena  

Concession Tender  

July 2017  

District of Hudson’s Hope  

Request for Proposal  

Arena Concession Operator  

 
The District of Hudson’s Hope (the District) is requesting proposals from persons 

who are interested in operating the Arena Concession for the District of Hudson’s 

Hope located at 10010 Arena Road. The Operator will supply sufficient staff to 

properly run the Concession for all major winter events including but not limited 

to tournaments, figure skating carnivals, “double header” hockey games and           

special event skates, carnivals, etc. The Operator should also open the Concession 

during regular Arena hours at their discretion.  
 

The Operator must comply with the Heath Act and regulations as applicable and 

will need to ensure that all employees working at the Concession are aware of the 

Health Act regulations. The District of Hudson’s Hope would like to encourage 

healthy menu choices be included in the proposed menu.  
 

A copy of the Request for Proposal may be picked up during regular office hours 

8:30 am to 4:30 pm at the District Office located at 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s 

Hope, BC, or on the District website at http://hudsonshope.ca/business/tenders/  
 

Sealed Request for Proposals clearly marked “Arena Concession Operator” should 

be mailed or delivered to the following address by 04:00 pm, August 11, 2017.  
 

Tammy McKeown, Corporate Officer  

District of Hudson’s Hope  

PO Box 330, 9904 Dudley Drive  

Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0  
 

Request for Proposals will be evaluated on the basis of experience, references, 

completeness of the Proposal, price and other factors as determined by the             

District. It is the District’s intent to enter into a two year contract with the                

successful proponent.  
 

The District reserves the right to arbitrarily accept or reject any or all submissions 

and to waive irregularities at its  own discretion. The lowest or any submission will 

not necessarily be accepted and the District reserves the right to negotiate terms 

and conditions with the successful proponent.  

 

 
For more information contact: Tammy McKeown, Corporate Officer, Telephone: 250-783-9901   

Closing Date: 04:00 pm, August 11, 2017  
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 School District 60 wants you to know… 

You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong 
roots for learning both in and out of school… 
Reducing screen time means … 
 
 limit the amount of time your child has on screens each  

day 
 do not put screens in children’s bedrooms 
 put your screens away when speaking with your child 
 encourage other activities while you travel, shop or have meals 

together … singing, talking, reading, playing games, etc. 
 
Why? Although screens are part of our world and have many positive 
aspects, humans need human contact to learn social skills and to feel 
love.  To find out more information go to: 
 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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SPECIAL EVENTS REVIEW  

The big 150 bday celebration was so much fun                                                  

at the Hudson’s Hope Pool park. In true Hudson’s 

Hope form, there were a number of volunteers who 

assisted with the setup, execution and clean up of the 

event.  

Thanks to Cadyn & Jaylen Moraice-Budalich for leading                                                    

the crowd in the singing of the national anthem as                                                   

well as our RCMP for attending in serge and uniform. 

Thank-you to the Usual Suspects, Madi Cornet-Cooper and all 

the talent who performed throughout the day. Thanks to the 

Lions Club for flipping over 350 hamburgers as well as show-

casing the new Lions Club van. Thank you Stephanie Hues for 

the special 150 themed Canada Day Cake, Linda & Stephanie 

with BC Ambulance for stitching up all the teddy bears that 

attended the clinic, and a shout out to the Trapper’s Soccer Club for the use of 

the shed and white paint. The assistance of the 2018 Grads, Jaylen Moraice-

Budalich and Kevin & Sue Wright was very appreciated throughout the entire                    

  event.  

                     A big thanks to the District of Hudson’s Hope Public Works crew for                 

  making sure the park was event ready and to Ted Worral for cap

  turing the Hudson’s Hope Canada 150 photo.  

                    Congratulations to the winners of the best dressed Canadian con 

  test, Cadyn Moraice-Budalich and Lucia Schenk. 

                                             Lastly thank-you to the 

                                             Government of Canada  

                                             for the Financial Support  

                                             for the 2017 Hudson’s  

                                             Hope Canada Day 

                                             Celebrations.  
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     

 
WILLS & ESTATES 

 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED TUESDAYS  
AFTER BAG DAY* 

Mark your Calendar…… 
It’s Bag WEEK  

Monday, August 27th to  
Saturday, September 2nd 

Mon/Tues 1-4 
Wed– Sat 10-4 

 

Bags are $6 each! 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 by text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Tuesday, August 8th  

Tuesday, September 5th  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 
 

 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

    “Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

 We have a huge amount and   

selection of different varieties of 

trees and fruit trees on sale right 

now at our Greenhouse. Let us 

know how we can help you. 
 
 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 
Farmer’s Market!      

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..10:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday/Sunday……….……………………………………….…..Closed 
Statutory Holidays……………...…………………………….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events (Emily Nusse)………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)………….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


